MINUTES OF THE 127th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

OF

HALIFAX HOCKEY CLUB

[image: image1.jpg]



Held at Park Lane High

on

Monday 12 June 2017
Present:
Roy Atkinson (RA), Pete Balmforth, Margaret Bottomley, Nigel Bowers (NB), Becca Camp, Linda Clarkson, Sharon Crawshaw (SC), Aiden Crowe, Bernard French, Jo Hardingham, John Horsley, Martyn Jones, Rob Keene (RK), Alison McManus, Thelma Morley, Lisa Scoltock (LS), Connor Sutcliffe, Jonathan Sutcliffe, Dave Wheatley, Dave Willis, Angela Wright (AW). 
1. Apologies for Absence
Simon Arch, Nicola Bouton, Paul Graham, Rebecca Hargreaves, Andrew Jackson, Paul Mayes, Matthew Metcalfe, Trevor Love, Rachel Rosier, Jess Stott, Helen Williams, Sarah Woodhead
2. Welcome and Opening Remarks
The Chairman, Martyn Jones, welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked everyone who had helped throughout the season. The chairman congratulated members on the past season and recognised the work that Angela Wright had put into Back2Hockey, which was doing well.  He informed members that he was stepping down as Chairman.
1. Minutes of the AGM held on 15 June 2015
The minutes of the last AGM were amended to delete Angela Riley from the attendance record and were then approved as a true and accurate record. 
Proposed by RK, seconded by AW.

2. Treasurer’s Report

The club’s accounts for 2016/17 showed a profit for the year of £416 together with £3212 in restricted funds (these are grants or similar income to the club which must be used for a specific purpose). The overall balance at the end of 2016/17 was £87,856 which was an increase over last season but due largely to the grant income. Members queried why the league fees were showing as double the amount of last season and the Chairman agreed to look into it and report back.
. The accounts were accepted by the meeting. Proposed by NB, seconded by LS 
(Note: In response to members’ query - The England Hockey affiliation fee of £1695.76 had been incorrectly entered on the accounts as a league fee.  This should have been shown under the “Hockey Association” heading. This will be amended at the next AGM)
3. Secretary’s Report and Report of the Season
Thanks were expressed to members of the Executive Committee and to all those who volunteered for all their hard work over the season.  We do seem to get the same people turning out to help out at events every time – it wold be nice to see others also getting involved, so anyone who would like to get involved in the running of the club would be very welcome
The club has again hosted some prestigious events over the season, including the North Challenger Event in September last year and the Yorkshire Cup Finals Day in April 2017 and our thanks go to all those members who helped to make these events such a success, in particular to Alison McManus.  

We held a number of social events including a Christmas dinner, Christmas party, Race Night, Ladies & Men’s end of season diners and our annual presentation evening. Whilst all were reasonably well attended members are encouraged to support their club whenever possible. 
The club again saw some good successes.  We congratulate – 

· the Men’s 2nds who gained automatic promotion to Division 2 after finishing 2nd in Division 3 
· similarly the Men’s 3rds who gained automatic promotion to Division 4 after also finishing in 2nd place.
The Men’s 1sts who after being relegated last season finished a creditable 3rd in Division 1 and just missing out on automatic promotion gain promotion back to the Premier Division; and the Ladies 4ths who also just missed out on promotion finishing in 3rd position in Division 5 North
Final placings were –
Mens 1sts

3rd in Division 1
Mens 2nds

2nd in Division 3

Mens 3rds

2nd in Division 5 North

Mens 4ths

11th in Division 5 North

Ladies 1sts

4th in North League Division 2 South East

Ladies 2nds

8th in Division 1
Ladies 3rds 

8th in Division 3
Ladies 4ths

3rd in Division 5 North
The club will enter a Ladies 5th team and possibly a Men’s 5ths into the league next season.
4. Junior Academy Report

Paul Graham thanked several members for their support with the academy, running teams, umpiring and in particular those who have also helped with coaching – Laura Neimantas, Margaret Bottomley, Michelle Tomlinson, Dave Wheatley, John Kalter, Danni Parker, Jo Love, Gracie Oddy, Anya Wasilewski, Leah Kalter, Michael Broadbent, Steve Fawkes, who is retiring this year and Angela Wright. Particular mention was made of Angela’s management of the U16 girls A Team, who were our most successful team, only missing out on the end of season play offs by goal difference. Angela has not only been involved in coaching and running teams but her work in schools and promoting hockey has had a big impact, sowing really good growth in the girls playing hockey at the club, we now need to convince boys that hockey is a really good game to be involved in.

We now have over 100 junior members (67 girls and 37 boys) and the attendance at the annual presentation evening reflected this with a packed room where Nick Sutcliffe presented the trophies and some amusing certificates.
The teams saw some good successes with the U12 boys finishing in Division 4 of 7, U14 boys in Division 4 of 7, U14 girls in Division 3 of 8, U16A  girls in Division 3 of 7, U16B girls who finished in Division 6 of 7.  Special congratulations to the U12 girls who finished in Division 2 of 8 and thanks go largely to Laura Neimantas for her work with them.
Next year we hope to run Girls U10, U12, U14  (possibly 2 teams) and U16 (2 teams) and with the Boys U10, U12 and U14. There are not enough boys for an U16 team but these lads will be training with the seniors and hopefully will start playing open age hockey in the near future. The increasing number of juniors progressing into senior hockey is very encouraging and the new Ladies 5th team may help ensure these players are given the chance to play and progress through the teams as appropriate.

20 of our juniors were selected for West Yorkshire and congratulations were expressed to the following players –

Rhys Hancock (U12), Michael Brook, Noah Thomis, Archie King, Finlay Owen-Smith and Georgia King (U13), Amy March, Amelia Horner and Annabelle Mia Shaw (U14), Anna Nevison, Emily Crowe, Anya Wasilewski, Sam Bizley, Jack Thomson, Jakob Morley (U15), Leah Kalter, Phoebe Tomlinson (U16) and Regan Midgley and Annie Denton (U17).
 A good number of the juniors have the new playing tops which look really smart.
5. Disciplinary Officer’s Report






Overall, the on-field disciplinary record for the club has been acceptable, with only the occasional card being reported and a dramatic improvement in the record of the Men’s 1sts team. Although we had no red cards over the season and an acceptable level of other cards the poor disciplinary record of previous years resulted in the club receiving an email from Yorkshire Hockey in October to inform of the outcome of the Men’s League Committee where the following resolution concerning the Halifax Men’s 1st team was passed –

1. Halifax Disciplinary Record

For the second season in four Halifax Men’s 1st team have received the most yellow cards in the Yorkshire Premier League.  Following debate the Committee agreed the following:

· A suspended points deduction of 6 points

· A suspended fine if the committee feels it warranted

· Requirement for a plan from the club to show how it will improve the conduct of its players relative to their peers

· The suspended aspects to this approach will be activated if Halifax Men’s 1sts discipline is judged to not have improved with respect to their peers.

The club submitted its response to Yorkshire Hockey and have heard nothing since. A follow up will be needed ahead of next season to confirm that, in light of our improved position, the suspended sentence has been lifted.  As a result of these continuing issues the Club Disciplinary Code was reviewed and amended and a new section, relating solely to the Men’s 1st team has been written.
Following a red card issued to one of the Ladies 1st team, the opposition player, without the backing of her team or club, took the decision to report the matter to the police.  Its pleasing to report that the police have dropped the case due to insufficient evidence.  (This was taken up with the League via our Yorkshire Representative).
As this was to be his last report as Disciplinary Officer, Nigel thanked everyone who had supported him in his role and offered his support to his successor.
6. Park Lane Contract and Bar Update

The contract has now been signed and the money from Calderdale is now in the joint bank account. We are waiting for the solicitor to determine whether a share of the money will be forthcoming to the club.
The bar is doing ok but we need more members supporting and attending functions. The race night with more juniors and parents was very successful for the bar and we need to look at holding additional functions.

7. Election of Officers

Club President


Martyn Jones

Club Chairman


Jonathan Sutcliffe

Club Secretary


Linda Clarkson


Club Treasurer


Peter Balmforth

Auditor



tbc

Membership Secretary

Dave Wheatley

Men’s Fixtures Secretary

Rob Keene


Ladies Fixtures Secretary

Alison McManus


Men’s Club Captain


tbc

Ladies Club Captain
Margaret Bottomley

Junior Academy Director

Paul Graham


Club Disciplinary Officer

Matthew Metcalfe

Club Welfare Officer(s)

Jo Love and Sharon Crawshaw

Club Website Manager

Dave Wheatley

Men’s Captains:


1st Team



Matthew Graham (Manager – Matthew Metcalfe)

1st Team Vice


Michael Jones

2nd Team



Andy Kaye

2nd Team Vice


Casey Marshall

3rd Team



Nigel Bowers

3rd Team Vice


Jack Willis

4th Team 



Aiden Crowe

4th Team Vice


Gordon Hines

5th Team



tbc


5th Team Vice


tbc


Ladies Captains:


1st Team



Becca Camp

1st Team Vice


Danni Parker

2nd Team



Rebecca Brown

2nd Team Vice


Beth Smith

3rd Team



Jess Stott

3rd Team Vice


Nicola Boulton

4th Team



Rachel Rosier

4th Team Vice


Helen Williams

5th Team



tbc


5th Team Vice


tbc


All positions proposed by LS and seconded by SC.

8. Annual Subscriptions and Match Fees

The Executive Committee recommended that annual subscriptions and match fees be set at –

Annual subscriptions 
Annual subscriptions are to be paid (or arrangements to pay made) by existing members no later than 31 October 2017.

· Adults
£90 with a £10 reduction for early payment, i.e. before 31/10/17 
· Full time students
£50
/unemployed 
 
· Aged16 & under 
£30

(pre 6th form) 
· Social member
£20

Match Fees
· U16 only  
£3 
· All other members 
£5
Proposed by RA and seconded by RK
9. Date of Next AGM

The 2017/18 AGM will be held in the Players Lounge, Park Lane High, Park Lane, Halifax on Monday 11 June 2018.

The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.00pm. 
